

www.chicointerfaith.orgT

President Kristina Carter Baha'i caicpresident@gmail.com

Treasurer: Rosie White Qadiri Rifai Sufi Order caictreasurer@gmail.com

Vice President Jesse Kearns First Christian Chico caicvicepresident@gmail.com

Secretary: Crystal Trimble/Tommye-Jean McGuire Center for Spiritual Living/First Christian Chico caicsecretary@gmail.com

Minutes: January 11, 2017

Present: Ted H Sandberg (First Baptist Church); Thomas Kelem (Stonewall); Jim Anderson (Friends); Kristina Carter (Baha'i); Crystal Trimble (Center for Spiritual Living); Eugene Brining (St. John's Catholic Church); Barbara Mann (First Christian Church, Chico); Rosie White (AQR Sufi Order); Tommy-Jean McGuire (First Christian Church, Chico); Jesse Kearns (First Christian Church); Bruce Grelle (Trinity Methodist); Pamela Beeman (Trinity Methodist); Loretta Steinke (Congregation Beth Israel); Alyssa Cozine (Catalyst DV); Anne Tsong (Public); Ali Sarsour (Islamic Social Action Committee); Loretta Steinke (Congregation Beth Israel); Bill Mash (Without a Roof); Lon Halley (Follower of Christ/Educator Computer Training).

Opening Focus: Presented by Loretta Steinke

Moment of silent prayer

Approval of November Minutes: Minutes approved as written

Update on Face Book and Web Site:

• Crystal Trimble identified the work she is currently doing to develop a mailing list to be used when CAIC has information to send out to the community. Crystal further identified that the Letter for Compassion and Equality was sent to the Enterprise Record and published in the letters to the Editor Section on December 27, 2016.

Treasurer report:

- Rosie White presented the Treasures Report. She identified that member agencies are currently paying dues for the 2016-2017 period.
- Following today's meeting one of the CAIC members will review the Golden 1 Credit Union monthly statement and sign and date indicating that the statement was reviewed. Tommye-Jean McGuire review

Balance in accounts: Checking - 206.95 & Savings - 100.00

Introductions: Names and Affiliations by all attendees.

Old Business:

- Jesse Kearns reported that the Scott Winter's Workshop will be presented on January 14 from 1:00 to 3:00 pm.
- It was agreed that the Letter for Compassion and Equality would be mailed to the Faith communities using the list developed by Crystal

t

Activity (prepare for workshop):

- Kristina Carter gave directions to the members regarding what they would be doing in their groups to prepare for the upcoming workshop. Each committee had a copy of the Committee Structure proposed by the Administrative Team and the form provided by Scott Winters. Each member joined one of the three teams ((Administrative, Education/Events/ Community Outreach, Public Relations/technology)
- Members met for twenty minutes to identify their accomplishments and areas that needed further work to complete.
- Each team gave highlights from their task force regarding work completed and other work to be completed. This information will be taken to the upcoming workshop. See attached summary of workshop held on Saturday, January 14, 2017.

Next Meeting: February 15, 2017 at 11:45 AM at First Baptist Church, Chico. Bring your lunch if you would like.